HCPC 12.10.07 MINUTES REVISED. 
ATTENDANCE: 
(KPAA:) Paul Sorenson; 

(KPEA:)  Nancy Courtright, Mike Druce, Bruce Rife, Terri Zopf-Schoessler; 

(KPESA:) Carl Locke, Betty Miller, Patty Rich; 

(Plan Administrator:) Tim Peterson, (CFO:) Melody Douglas--ABSENT; 

(AlaskaUSA Benefits Account Executive:) Bruce Gale;

And (Employee Benefits Manager:) Stacey Gorder. 

Quorum present.

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order 2:02 PM by Terri in the DMC conference room; Patty then presided over the meeting starting at 2:05 PM.

AGENDA REVIEW: Agenda approved. 

APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER, 2007 MINUTES: The HCPC agreed to approve the November minutes via email pending corrections.

FINANCIAL REPORTS: (from Tim P and Stacey G) 

CONTRIBUTIONS: The current amount contributed per district employee is $150 per month; the district contributes $800 per month; total contributions equal $950 per month. (NOTE: Paystubs will show an employee contribution of $200 per month: $150 X 12 months = $1800 divided by nine months = $200 per month.) 

FINANCIAL REPORT: Financial information supplied by CFO Melody Douglas and distributed by Tim Peterson indicates that the cost per employee through November averaged $1,004.27 per employee per month for this fiscal year, which, according to the report, leaves a current shortfall of -$54.27 per employee per month. The Health Reserve fund has a balance of $21.29 per employee per month. 
JUNEAU CLAUSE: Funds from the expected "Juneau clause" contribution of $89 per employee per month from the state have not yet been released.

SCHOOL DISTRICT UPDATE:

Copies of the health insurance plan may now be found on the district's website.

Hard copies of the policy were distributed to committee members for review.

Please note that dependents who have "aged out" of their coverage were terminated from the policy lists in November, 2007. (See Stacey for specifics.)

APPEALS AND INQUIRIES: None.

APPEALS AND INQUIRY PROCESS:

1. File health insurance claim with RBMS.

2. If disputed, the first appeal goes to RBMS. (Employees should note that it is important to fill out and return all paperwork sent by RBMS.) 

3. Further disputes are then reviewed by Tim Peterson, Stacey Gorder and Bruce Gale. (Employees should note that the majority of disputes that make it to this level are resolved by reviewing/clarifying the plan's coverage.)

4. Disputes that are still unresolved to the employee's satisfaction may then be forwarded to the HCPC committee.

OLD BUSINESS: 

Employee pool usage: Skyview's pool is open to district employees for free during regularly scheduled lap swims.  Pool managers may require current school district Ids.  This issue is still pending Administrator approval; Tim Peterson is working on it.
Wellness update: Tim brought copies of wellness mailers/brochures that will be distributed to all district employees. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Changing the plan year from 7/1 thru 6/30 to 9/1 thru 3/30. After some discussion, committee members remained unconvinced that changing the coverage time--which currently coincides with the fiscal year--would benefit enough employees or maintain/lower overall costs of the plan.

Response to email inquiring about denying coverage to dependents who also have coverage under another health plan or "voluntary enrollment in a cost-shifting plan": Dependents of KPBSD employees will continue to be covered under the RBMS plan as they have been in the past. We will continue with status quo.

Change of RBMS identification numbers from (current) social security numbers to district e-numbers: Unfortunately, the presciption plan system cannot, at this time, handle the change. We will continue with status quo.

ADJOURNED: 3:42 PM.

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, January 15, 2008, 2:00PM in the DMC conference room. 

Respectfully submitted by Terri Z-S.

